Town of Haw River 

Town Council Meeting

Monday, June 22, 2009 (Continuation of the June 1, 2009 Meeting)
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Town Council Meeting on Monday, June 22, 2009 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m as a continuation of the June 1, 2009 meeting.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Jamie Joseph.

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp and Atty. Charlie Davis.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 6:00 p.m.

Manager Earp presented information on Insurance for Fiscal 2010. No quotes for health insurance were received other than the one from NCLM. Quotes for Property and Liability and Workers Compensation were received from the NCLM and Wells Fargo. Councilman Lovette made a motion to stay with the League of Municipalities. 
Manager Earp presented a request by Green Level to reduce their sewer rate from the current in-town rate. After discussion of the merits of the request, Councilman Lovette made a motion to leave the rate at the current rate. Motion passed 5-0.
Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to request from Burlington a reduction in the rate the Town of Haw River pays to Burlington using the same volume argument that Green Level used with Haw River. Motion carried 5-0.

Manager Earp presented the Budget Ordinance (incorporated by reference). Councilman Lovette made a motion to adopt the ordinance with a technical correction of the tax rate as $.45/100 of valuation not as stated at $.48/100 and the addition of 40 hours of vacation per employee in lieu of salary increases for fiscal year 2010. Motion carried 5-0.

Manager Earp stated that the volunteers were scheduled to work at the Civic Center on Saturday, July 27th. The Council agreed by consensus that the on-duty Fire Department part-time employees would be allowed to help.

Atty. Davis announced that the Ward Special Use Permit Case was scheduled to be heard July 6th.

7:50 p.m. Councilman Joseph made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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